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TLA TIMES 
IN THIS ISSUE: 

This monthôs newsletter theme is ñThe Great Outdoorsò. Given the weather weôve 
had around the province I thought it would be worth emphasizing the enjoyment of 
the outdoors with some urgency as the weather improves! All of the contributors 
this month have (as usual) some wonderful words of wisdom to share regarding 
the topic at hand. I have some wonderful memories of learning and ñlightbulb mo-
mentsò as a child, but I have equally strong and probably more joyful memories of 
time spent outdoors in my youth. I grew up in Kamloops across the street from the 
North Thompson River with what seemed like endless mountains behind our 
house. On weekends my siblings and I would choose - the river or the mountains? 
Often entire days were spent in one place or the other, getting dirty, building forts, 
skipping rocks, picking cacti out of our socks...yes, those were the days! Whether 
or not you enjoyed a close connection to the outdoors as a child, and whether or 
not you live close to outdoor opportunities today, Iôm sure we all wish to give our 
children a taste of such experiences. 
 

Itôs so easy to take for granted that we in British Columbia are blessed to live in 
the company of such remarkable and awe inspiring natural beauty. If youôre hav-
ing trouble finding your way outdoors with your family, Iôd like to issue you a friend-
ly challenge...and one that probably not every principal would advise. If your cir-
cumstances permit, try to reserve one weekday each week during the rest of the 
school year to get outside and stay outside for as long as possible. Leave the 
books and computers behind, maybe bring a ball or a frisbee, a water bottle and 
some snacks, and go exploring. If you live in the city, a simple way to start is to 
explore your neighborhood, walk around new paths and streets, play in a new 
park, map the trees, watch and listen to the birds, take some photos, draw some 
landscapes, challenge yourself to walk as far as you can in one direction and then 
take the bus home. If you live in a more outdoorsy country setting, well, you prob-
ably donôt need any ideas! What I hope youôll do though, is commit to the one day 
a week, rain or shine. If you get in the habit of setting one full(ish) day aside, per-
haps the same day each week, youôll be more likely to build the routine into your 
schedule and carry it on into next school year. 
 

Youôll find further on in the field trips and events schedule that TLA is trying to pro-
vide you with many organized opportunities to get outside and learn in some struc-
tured and unstructured environments. I assure you that TLA will continue to offer 
various field trips and outings that take learning outdoors, and whether or not you 
partake of such offerings, I hope youôre able to make enjoying The Great Outdoors 
a part of your family routine on a regular basis.  
 

Gabe Linder, Principal of TLA 
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ñThe heavens declare the glory of God, the skies proclaim the work of his hands.ò Psalm 19:1 
 

We live in a beautiful country and all around us we can see Godôs creative work.  We also live in a time where we 
are easily distracted.  We have the TV, our phones, social media and video games all fighting for atten-
tion.  However, as the weather becomes nicer I want to encourage you to go outside! So much learning can take 
place outside as you spend time enjoying some of your favorite activities or as you join family and friends on a new 
adventure.   
 

With the summer months quickly approaching I am looking forward to the opportunity to explore more of Godôs 
amazing creation.  Looking for some ideas? Some popular things I do with my family are enjoying a family friendly 
hike, camping, or a local walk with some bird watching.  You can find some popular birdwatching spots in the Lower 
Mainland here.  A quick google search will also provide you with an abundance of hiking or biking opportunities in 
your area.   

Recently TLAôs online students had the opportunity to be involved in two field trips, Ottawa-Montreal and the Marine 
Biology trip down the Oregon and California Coast.  You can read more about those trips in this newsletter.  These 
trips both highlight the learning that can take place outside of the classroom.   
 

It is my hope that the TLA trips you read about in this newsletter will encourage you to look for activities/camps this 
summer, in your community or with your family and friends, and that the wonder and love of learning continues 
throughout the summer months.  A large number of day camp opportunities can be found here. 

 
 

TLA Ottawa-Montreal 2017 
By Suzanne Uher + Judith Zandbergen 
"No matter how many times we walk by the Parliament buildings, seeing them never gets old. They are jaw-
dropping." (student quote) 
 

For eight amazing days, four staff and 23 students experienced historical 
Canadian culture in Ottawa and Montreal this April. Mr. Linder, Mrs. Uher, 
and Mrs. Zandbergen were blessed to lead this group along with French-
speaking Mrs. Smith! Our days were filled with adventure after adventure, 
from hostel accommodations to evening card games and every moment in 
between. Poutine, Montreal smoked meat, and crepes were all consumed, 
along with a few Starbucks treats, but the meal highlight was the Italian din-
ner in a 1650's warehouse where we all tried escargot. Nine students and 
Mr. Linder will never forget running up Mont Royal on Sunday morning at 
5:15 am to see the sunrise, nor will any of us forget the outstanding Cirque 
de Soleil show Volta that left us speechless. Friendships were made and 
strengthened, Canadian history was seen firsthand, and national pride was 
fostered. Thank you, Canada, congratulations on 150 years as a nation! 
And congratulations to Montreal on 375 years, we loved you and your crazy 
Metro! 
 

Ottawa Highlights: Supreme Court, Parliament, National Gallery, Pear-
son Peacekeeping Monument, Canadian War Museum, Canadian Museum 
of History, Notre-Dame Cathedral, Rideau Hall, Diefenbunker Cold War Mu-
seum, Museum of Nature, Royal Mint, cycling tour along the Rideau Canal, 
Via Rail train to Montreal 
Montreal Highlights: Biodome, McGill, Walk up Mont Royal, Mass at 
Notre Dame Basilica, Cirque du Soleil - VOLTA, exploring Old Montreal 
 
 
                                                                                   See page 3 for more photos of this event! 
 
 
 
 

The Great Outdoors by Mary-Anne Vanderhorst, TLA Online 

https://www.vancouvertrails.com/blog/5-hot-spots-for-bird-watching-around-vancouver/
http://www.camps.ca/british-columbia-camps.php
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Student Showcase: 

Lucas Bottrill's "Raspberry Pi missile-firing Robot" project  
 

Lucas Bottrill built a project for Computer Systems 11 and showed that good design requires the evaluation and re-
finement of skills and is an iterative process. 

 

He had an idea and created a project plan identifying materials and timeline. As he went through the build stage and 
various prototypes and redesigns, he adjusted his plan and end goal, based on each discovery. This design-build-test 
process is exactly what engineering and building systems is all about. 

TLA Ottawa-Montreal 2017 Photo Highlights 

 

https://youtu.be/_GTOUuPsgo8?list=PLJlQDnY7bTxOQqvVJyzZy7ZZyqebA2qAs
https://youtu.be/_GTOUuPsgo8?list=PLJlQDnY7bTxOQqvVJyzZy7ZZyqebA2qAs

